
Oral statement for the 48th session of the Commission on Population and Development 

Joint statement by the New Zealand Family Planning Association, a non-governmental 

organisation in consultative status with the Economic and Social Council, and the Asia Pacific 

Alliance for Sexual and Reproductive Health and Rights (APA). 

The New Zealand Family Planning Association works to improve access to accurate 

information and quality sexual a



states to ensure these proposed targets are achieved by prioritising sexual and reproductive 

health and rights in national implementation plans and budgets, and recognising that sexual 

and reproductive health and rights provide the foundation for sustainable development. 

Endorsed by: 

Family Planning Alliance Australia 

Family Planning NSW 

Family Planning Tasmania 

Family Planning Queensland 

Family Planning Victoria 

IPPF-ESEAOR 

Positive Women Inc. New Zealand 
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